         Rt. Hon. Jacqui Smith MP

            Fax : 020 7035 3262                              

Dear Jacqui Smith,

Re: Meltem and Cennet Avcil, HO Ref: A1127471

I have made myself familiar with the case of Meltem and Cennet Avcil. 

The Avcil family (Cennet, Yusuf, and now 14 year-old Meltem Avcil) arrived in the UK on 24th September 2001 and claimed asylum the same day. They were fleeing from Germany after Germany had decided to deport the family back to Turkey where they were facing persecution as politically active Kurds. 

Their application was refused on the grounds that Germany is a safe country. Yusuf Avcil left the family in 2006 and Meltem and her mother Cennet claimed asylum in their own right but were refused again.

The family was detained for the first time in 2005 for 3 days. This was a deeply traumatising experience especially for Meltem, who was then 12 years old and has been living in fear of being detained again since. She wrote in a letter: 

“There is a big difference between asylum child and child who has leave to remain in UK. I never thought they were different. When a friend asks you "can you come to my party next week?" the child that is an asylum seeker thinks first: what is going to happen tomorrow? All day all night always asking them, what is going to happen? But when it comes to the party day. You feel nothing happened. Why do I have to live with this feeling all the time? And you start thinking about that as well you think the questions get more and more you can't concentrate on your work.

On the 27 August 2007, one week before school was going to start again for Meltem, they were detained again. Immigration officials woke them up by hammering on their door in the morning and did not even allow Meltem to say goodbye to her friend that was staying over at her house that night. Meltem and Cennet have been in detention since. 

Meltem has been going to school in the UK for the last 6 years. Detention is interrupting her education and could result in her not being able to sit her GCSEs. Being detained is a deeply traumatising experience especially for a 14-year old child
. The fact that Meltem and her mother are still detained is contrary to Her Majesty’s Inspectorate of Prisons for England and Wales (HMIP) recommendations
 that state that children should not normally be detained, but that if detention was used it should be for no longer than a few days, the absolute maximum being 2 weeks. 

Meltem has learned English in the past 6 years, and has built up a wide circle of friends. She should not be removed to Germany where she does not speak the language and where she and her mother would face deportation to Turkey where the family has been persecuted. 

I request that Meltem and her mother are released, pending consideration of their juridical review and ask that they are allowed to remain in the UK. Meltem should not be returned to a country that she hardly knows but should be able to continue her education here. 

Yours sincerely,

Address:

� In 2005 Amnesty International criticized the detention of families calling it “unnecessary and disproportionate to the objective to be achieved”.


� �HYPERLINK "http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/docs2/ircdungavel03.pdf"��http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/docs2/ircdungavel03.pdf�.





